

Prof. Gerhart HolzingerPresident of the Constitutional Court

1010 Vienna, Freyung 8 Austria Tel +43 (1) 531 22 1001 Fax+43 (1) 531 22 499 g.holzinger@vfgh.gv.at www.vfgh.gv.at

Vienna, 11 March 2014

Dear Madam President, Dear Mister President,

In my capacity as acting President of the Conference of European Constitutional Courts, I have received the attached statement, including enclosures, by e-mail from the Ukrainian Constitutional Court. It describes measures against judges of the court for alleged violation of the oath of office.

The Constitutional Court of the Russian Federation has addressed a statement to me on the same issue.

I hereby wish to bring these documents to your attention. I have informed the Minister of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Austria of this situation and suggested that detailed information on this development in Ukraine should be obtained through diplomatic channels.

Yours sincerely,